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OLW NEWS 2024 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 1      Date:  Monday February 5 2024 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Welcome to the 2024 School Year! 
We hope that the break has been enjoyable 
for families and everyone is feeling refreshed 
and rested.  

It has been great to have the 
opportunity to reconnect with staff, students 
and families as well as meet our wonderful 
new Preps who have settled in so well. As I 
am still undergoing treatment, the specialists 
have currently approved me to work 5 hours 
per day so that I can attend my rehab 
sessions and my pain management program 
in the afternoon. This means that I will be 
available onsite until 2.00pm daily before 
heading off to appointments. Mrs Melanie 
Thomson will be in charge on Monday 
afternoon and Mrs Huong Lamont will be in 
charge Tuesday – Friday afternoons. 
STAFFING UPDATE 

We welcome Mr Christopher Tormey 
who is teaching Year 5/6. Chris completed 
his teacher training at OLW so is well known 
to many of the students and is familiar with 
our practices and procedures. We look 
forward to working with Chris as he begins 
his career in education.  
ENTRY & EXIT TIMES 
 There has been a slight change to our 
daily routines in order to comply with the new 
Award. School Entry remains from 8.40am. 
At 8.48am a bell will ring for the classrooms 
to open so that students may enter and 
unpack their bag. Our exit time will now be 
3.20pm for all students. The gates will open 
at 3.15pm to allow parents to enter the school 
grounds. We ask that parents remain off the 
deck outside the classrooms until the 3.20pm 
bell rings so that there is no distraction for the 
students and so that doorways are kept clear. 
Each year level will have a particular routine 
or meeting point and this has explained to the 
students. Our Whole School Assembly will 
now commence at 3.00pm each Monday. 
OLW SCHOOL APP – AUDIRI 

OLW uses the Audiri App for 
notifications to families, school newsletters 
and general post about school activities. 

Please follow the YouTube tutorial below or 
see overleaf for how to install the app. 
Current users will need to update their child’s 
class details for 2024. After this week, the 
weekly school newsletter will only be 
available electronically through AUDIRI or 
our school website. 

CONTACT & EMERGENCY DETAILS 
If there is a change of address, mobile 

number, home, work phone number or email 
please notify the office so that our records 
can be updated.  You must also make the 
change in Operoo so that all forms for school 
extra-curricular activities reach the correct 
email address. 
CSEF 
 Families who hold a current Health 
Care Card are eligible to apply for CSEF 
support. Please contact the school office for 
an application form. Please note that closure 
dates apply. 
BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

If your child is attending the Before 
and/or After School Care Program, please 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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notify the school Office as soon as possible. 
We also keep a list of students who attend 
the Program, showing on what days of the 
week they attend. This reduces confusion 
and enables us to know where each child is 
after school.  

 Parents who use the Kingsbury staff 
car park must enter and exit the carpark 
slowly and safely - being mindful of students 
who may be around and other cars in the 
carpark. 

MEDICATION REGISTER:  
All schools are required by law to have 

a medication register book.  When your child 
requires medication, we require a parent / 
guardian to fill out this book on what 
medication your child requires and when the 
medication is required.  Medication must be 
in its original packaging and the dosage 
must be specified on the packet and 
confirmed by the parent in writing.  

All medication must be kept at the 
School Office. 

As a general rule, if your child requires 
medication for an illness, then they are not 
well enough to attend school. 

BE SUNSMART – WEAR A HAT! 
The School Hat must be worn during 

Term 1 and in Term 4.   Children who do not 
have a school hat are required to sit under 
the veranda or on the deck at recess and 
Lunchtime.   (i.e. No Hat, No Play)   

LATROBE UNIVERSITY & OLW 
RESEARCH PROJECT 

OLW was very fortunate to be one of 
20 schools selected to work with the 
AERO/SOLAR Lab at Latrobe University on 
a Literacy Research Project. 

Attached is some information about 
the literacy research project happening in our 
school over the next two years. The focus is 
on professional learning for our early years 
(Prep – Year 2) teachers.  

To assess the effectiveness of this 
professional learning, we will monitor student 
progress in literacy and would like to share 
this data for analysis with the research team. 
If you consent for us to share your child’s de-
identified reading assessment data with the 
Australian Education Research Organisation 
(AERO) and the La Trobe University’s 
Science of Language and Reading Lab 
(SOLAR Lab).  

Please complete the consent form 
link here:  https://edresearch.qualtrics.com/jf
e/form/SV_428DHXC2BpQAIGW. Please 
note, you can consent for multiple children on 
the same form. 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
School Photos will be on Wednesday 

March 13. As it is a Wednesday, our Sports 
Uniform will be the dress code for photos. 
Please see the attached flyer for information.  

Keep safe and well, and enjoy the start of 
a new and exciting school year! 

Kevin Burke 

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 

This year we will continue to alternate 
between word of the week and phrase of 

the week. 
Our first word for this year is: 

‘revitalize 

Find out its meaning and see if you can add 
this phrase to your vocabulary over the next 

week. 

 
 

PHYS ED LESSONS 
Physical Education lessons will be held on 

WEDNESDAY this year. Students are asked to 
wear their sports uniform and runners each 

WEDNESDAY. 

 
 
 

BEFORE / AFTER CARE REPLY SLIP:   
Please return this reply slip to the OLW 
School Office. 
Yes, my child / children will use the after 
school care / before school care on: 
PLEASE TICK () 
MONDAY  A.M.……. P.M…….. 
TUESDAY  A.M……. P.M…….. 
WEDNESDAY A.M……. P.M…….. 
THURSDAY  A.M…….. P.M…….. 
FRIDAY  A.M…….. P.M……. 
 
FAMILY SURNAME: ………………………… 
 
CHILD/REN: ………………………………… 
 
SIGNATURE: ……………………………….… 

https://edresearch.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_428DHXC2BpQAIGW
https://edresearch.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_428DHXC2BpQAIGW
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr John O’Conneor    

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment:  

 
Welcome to you all. 
 
Entrance Antiphon Psalm 94:6-7 

O come, let us worship God and bow low before the God who made us, for he is the Lord our God. 
 

Communion Antiphon Cf Psalm 106:8-9 

Let them thank the Lord for his mercy, his wonders for the children of men, for he satisfies the thirsty soul, 
and the hungry he fills with good things. 

 

Newsletter information for the fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time – 3rd and 4th of February  

 

Anniversaries 
We remember and pray for those whose anniversaries occur during this time - Teodoro Di Luca 
 
Recently deceased 
Please keep in your prayers, Gino Cusinato who recently passed away.  

 

Visitation and Communion 
If you or someone you know wishes to receive Communion at home or a visitation, please let a member of 
PLT or Fr John know.  
 
Parish Suggestion Box  
Thank you for your on-going suggestions and comments. A white suggestion box is available in the church 
foyer. If parishioners have any concerns, questions, or suggestions, please write a message, and place it in 
the box. The next scheduled PLT meeting will be on the 21st of February.  
 

Friday Morning Adoration 

Please join us every Friday for ‘Morning Exposition and Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament’ from 9:15am to 
9:45 am before 10am mass. 

 
Opening of the year Mass 
Please join us on the 11th of February Sunday 9am for the 2024 opening of the year mass. Everyone is 
welcome to join us for Morning Tea and Hospitality, and to celebrate the community of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Ash Wednesday Mass Times 
Ash Wednesday is on the 14th of February. The following are the mass times: 

 9:00 am – Holy Name East Preston Parish 

 10: 30 am – Our Lady of the Way Primary School Mass 

 7:00 pm – Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury Parish 
 
 
Project Compassion 
Boxes and envelopes available in the foyer for those who wish to take one. We thank you for your support. 
 

Lourdes Day Mass- Saturday 10th February 2024 
Organised by the Order of Malta, the annual Lourdes Day Mass will take place on Saturday, 10th February at 
10.30am at St Patrick’s Cathedral, with Archbishop Peter A Comensoli as the principal celebrant. It provides 
an opportunity to pray for the sick and infirm particularly those who would not be able to visit Lourdes. 
 

 

Collections for the weekend of the 14th, 21st and 28th January (3 weeks) 
We thank you for your ongoing contributions and generous support.  
1st Collections: $1838.00 
2nd Collections: $1170.00 
 
 
Eucharistic Ministers: If you wish to volunteer, please forward your name. 
3rd Feb:    6pm – G Tombs & J Vandenberg          4th Feb:   9am – Gerard D and Angelina C 
10th Feb:  6pm – K Zanini & M Leonard         11th Feb: 9am – J Vandenberg & Di Austin 
 
 
Readers: Reading roster has been updated as of the 28th of Jan, now available in the foyer. 
3rd Feb:   6pm – Jim Conway         4th Feb:   9am – Wendy Theunissen 
10th Feb: 6pm – Jenny Glover         11th Feb: 9am – Evelyn Ginger 
 

 

 

Fr John 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in less 
fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a 
central and fundamental responsibility of our parish. 


